
 

 
 
 
September 3, 2015 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Ms. Erin McMannon, Paralegal 
Donohue Brown Mathewson & Smyth LLC 
Email: mcmannon@dbmslaw.com  
 
RE: 15-FOIA- 166 Video – 7/13/2011 Incident #11-033483 Involving Ronald Haven Smith 
 
Dear Ms. McMannon: 
 
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information 
Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. (“FOIA”). 
 
On August 20, 2015, we received your request for a copy of any and all videotapes or 
surveillance footage related to the accident and / or the investigation regarding the fatality of 
Ronald Haven Smith when he was struck by Metra train #2254 on July 13, 2011, in Roselle, 
Illinois (“Request”). 
 
In response to your Request, Metra is providing you with two videos obtained from the 
surveillance cameras of Central Auto Body Shop located at 8 Central Ave, Roselle, Illinois 
60172.  Metra’s Risk Department advised that no other video of this accident exists. 
 
You may access these videos via Metra’s file transfer protocol (“FTP”) site.  Direct your 
browser to https://ftp.metrarr.com/.  The user name is:  and the case sensitive password is: 

.  Access to this FTP site will expire September 17, 2015.  If you require additional 
time to download these videos, please let us know prior to the expiration date. 
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
 
 




